
 

 
2817562 Version: 1 

Refer To:     File No:    Date: 
Ken Brisbois, 519-575-4606  5766     June 20, 2022 

To:  Property Owners/Residents 

Re: Contract T2021-107, Snyder’s Road Reconstruction – Foundry Street to Gingerich 

Road, Township of Wilmot 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Re: Surface Asphalt – Weekend Work Notification & Noise Bylaw Exemption Request 

As you are aware, Snyder’s Road between East Whiting Way to Forler Street (Stage 1A) and 

from Gingerich Road to Schneller Drive (Stage 1B) was reconstructed to base asphalt last 

season with the remainder between Forler Street and Schneller Drive (Stage 1C) nearing 

completion to base asphalt planned within the next 2 weeks. 

The surface asphalt paving operation between East Whiting Way to Gingerich Road is being 

proposed to be carried out over a weekend to help minimize any access disruptions to the 

businesses and residents between Whiting Way and Foundry Street, since the construction 

operations between Foundry and Brubacher Street will be shut down for the weekend to 

accommodate the surface paving operations. 
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Patrons and residents will be able to access Snyder’s Road East to Whiting Way from Foundry 

Street during the weekend paving operations with the majority of through traffic continuing to be 

detoured via Foundry Street to Gingerich Road.  Side streets between Gingerich Road and 

Whiting Way will also have limited/no access to Snyder’s Road as the Contractor will need to 

close these as they progress to allow time for the asphalt to cool to a temperature that is safe to 

drive on. 

It is anticipated that the surface paving operations can be completed in one day, however the 

request includes both Sat and Sunday as well as consecutive weekends in the event of 

inclement weather or other unforeseen circumstances. 

The dates being proposed by the contractor to place surface asphalt on Snyder’s Road between 

East Whiting Way and Gingerich Road are Saturday August 13th and 14th, 2022 and 

alternatively August 20th and 21st, 2022 and to occur between the hours of 7:00am and 

9:00pm. 

A report requesting an exemption to the Noise By-law to allow for this Saturday and Sunday on 

the dates and times noted above is being taken to the June 27, 2022 Township of Wilmot 

Council Meeting.  

If you have questions or concerns regarding traffic or detour related issues please do not 

hesitate to contact our onsite inspector Jeremy Bieniarz at 519-465-0539 or our Contract 

Administrator Josh Eldridge at 226-808-4678. 

Alternatively, if you have any questions or require further information at this time regarding any 

other aspect of the project, please feel free to contact me. 

Yours Truly, 

 
Ken Brisbois, C.Tech 
Project Manager, Rehabilitation  

Region of Waterloo 
Transportation and Environmental Services 
Design and Construction 
150 Frederick Street, 6th Floor 
Kitchener, ON Canada N2G4J3 
T: 519-575-4606  
kbrisbois@regionofwaterloo.ca 
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